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The Town of Sodus Zoning Board of Appeals held a public hearing on September 23, 

2019 in the, “Court Room”, commencing at 7:00 PM located at 14-16 Mill St. Sodus, NY  

14551. 

 

 Roll Call/Present:  John Hayslip 

     Steve Zonneville-Chair  

James Russel-Ad Hoc  

Kim Buell 

Don Buchwald 

Ron Baker-Ad Hoc 
  

Recording Secretary:    Craig Schwartz, Code Enforcement Officer  

 

Absent:   Bill Lesniac 

   

  

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Steve Zonnerville at 7:00PM.  

 

The first application was a requested by Jeremy Barclay, of 5797 Barclay Road to 

separate 2 acres and transfer part of the property to his son. All voted aye. Motion 

carried. 

 

The second application was made by Michael Virts, of 4769 South Geneva Road to 

continue running rock out of the quarry. Chairman Zonnerville asked Michael Virts and 

Mr. Riccilli to explain their request. Mr. Virts wants to renew the application pertaining 

to the special use permit. A letter was sent to the surrounding neighbors.  

 

A motion was made by James Russell to open the meeting and seconded by Don 

Buchwald. 

 

Mr. Riccilli stated that they have cut back weekend hours due to the end of the season. 

The end of the season is December 31
st
 2019. Chairman Zonnerville asked approximately 

how many trucks are in and out of the quarry. Mr. Riccilli stated that there are 8 to 10 

trucks an hour averageing approximately 50 per day.  

 

Jim Cudney believes the special permit needs to be rewritten. He also stated that the 

minuets from the last meeting had not been reviewed. The traffic on Route 14 has 

increased and the speed limits are not being followed. James Russell advised that the 

sheriffs should be notified.  

 

Attorney Anthony Villani stated that the special permit is not a renewal but a new 

application. The new application will need to be brought in front of the Wayne County 

Planning Board for approval before a workshop can be heard. The persons requesting the 

new application need to request long form and identify problems with a set timeline. 

After the application process the Planning Board will decide on the approval or 

disapproval and come back to the Town of Sodus.  
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Kim Buell made a motion to move this to the Wayne County Planning Board section 

135.53. Don Buchwald seconded the motion. Six were all in favor. Two opposed. The 

motion carried.  

 

A motion to adjourn was made by John Russell and seconded by Ron Baker. All voted 

aye. Motion carried.  

 

Meeting was adjourned.  

Recording Secretary, 

 

Craig Schwartz 

Town of Sodus Code Enforcement Officer 

   


